
MEMORANDUM 

 

 

October 12, 1995 

 

 

To:  Phil Golrick 

Michelle Seguin 

 

From:  Laura Denk 

 

Subject: FBI Presence in Mexico City:  1963 

 

Who was there... 

Clark D. Anderson (legal attache) 

Mann (ambassador to Mexi) 

Peck (special agent in Mexi) 

 

What was going on... 

The fact that the “Legal Attache” was really the FBI was not officially disclosed by the Bureau. 

 

Chron 

6/62 -- President Kennedy visits Mexico City 

 

Michelle talked to former Ambassador Boonstra on Thursday.  He said that the FBI had 27 agents in 

Mexico City in 1963.  There were 1200 embassy employees at the time.  Ambassador Boonstra 

also stated that the FBI was the only agency who had direct communication links to its HQ in 

Washington.  All other American agency personnel had to communicate through the State 

Department.  Carl Valentine told me that the FBI people there would have taken up “embassy slots.” 

  


